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MEMORANDUM
October 22, 2010
To:
Lake County Stormwater Management Commission (SMC)
From:
Patricia Werner, Planning Supervisor
RE:
USEPA Financial Assistance Agreement: Dead Dog Creek/Water Quality BMPs Project
Action requested:
Approval

This is a request for approval for SMC to enter into a an agreement with USEPA under the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative (GLRI) to implement in-channel and streambank/bluff water quality and sediment control bioengineering best management practices (BMPs) on 2,800 linear feet of Dead Dog Creek; and create two (residential and business) demonstration sites for runoff reduction best management practices as recommended by the Kellogg Creek Watershed-Based Plan. (Design plans for the stream restoration were completed by Living Waters earlier this year with funding from a National Fish & Wildlife Foundation (NFWF) grant.)
SMC will be the project manager/administrator for the Dog Creek ravine/stream restoration and water quality improvement project with Winthrop Harbor and the Lake County Forest Preserve participating as key project collaborators/partners. USEPA will provide 100% of the total project costs ($832,850) and will reimburse SMC up to $82,532 for staff costs associated with project management.  
	Funding Summary


	USEPA-GLRI
	SMC Match Required
	Reimbursement for SMC staff

	Dead Dog Creek/Water Quality BMPs Project
	$832,850
	$0
	$82,532


Dead Dog Creek is a ravine stream that drains approximately 3 square miles of the larger Kellogg Creek Watershed.  From the ravine, the creek flows through the high quality coastal plain wetland complex of Spring Bluff Forest Preserve and Illinois Beach State Park into Lake Michigan at two outlet points. Approximately 41% of the land in the Dead Dog Creek subwatershed is developed and is generating stormwater runoff from impervious areas into the creek. The additional water flow from urbanization coupled with the locally high gradient stream channel in the ravine has resulted in increased erosion of the stream channel and banks, and delivery of those sediments to the coastal plain and Lake Michigan. Additionally, the conversion of land to urban uses has caused inputs of urban runoff pollutants into the stream system. This project will reduce the sediment pollution created by the eroding stream, and will begin to address the urban hydrology changes that are increasing the volume of runoff and pollution to the creek. (Project area map is attached.)
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